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Christ Church School  

Newsletter  

15th December 2023 
If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 
please email it to: Katie Rose at krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk by Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Thursday 21st December Whole School End Of Term, 1.30pm 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 
Reception Class:  

Miss B 
Year 1:  

Willabee & Liv 
Year 2: 

Whole Class 
Year 3: 

Hannah & Isabella 
Year 4: 

Anastasia & Kamila 
Year 5: 

Carla & Axeline 
Year 6: 

Maia & Violet 

Follow us on our social  
media platforms: 
@cchtfederation 

@ccandhtschoolkitchen     

CCHT ELF AUCTION  

ENDS AT 7PM TODAY! 

https://www.32auctions.com/

cchtelfauction2023 
Please support our online auction by raising funds for playtime 
resources at CCHT, in particular our two Reception Classrooms, 
the Beach and Cadgoan Gardens playground. Your one-stop 
Christmas shop includes 100 Lots with treats such as bottles of 
Champagne, magnums of wine, Christmas treats, Rococo  
chocolate boxes, indulgent beauty gift boxes from Space NK,  
tickets to a Christmas pantomime or an Arsenal match at their 
home ground, plus much much more. The auction ends tonight at 
7pm. Good Luck and thank you to everyone who has donated in 
all sorts of ways, we are very grateful to have already reached 
our target of £3,000, even before the auction ends. 

 

School Term Ends Thursday 21st December at 
1.30pm  

Please ensure your child is picked up from 
school promptly.  Many thanks. 

Thank you for sending your children to 

school wearing a Christmas/Festive jumper 

today, they look fantastic!  Photos of our 

Christmas Lunch today, and Christmas  

Jumpers will be in next week’s newsletter. 

 

We are very grateful for your wonderful donations to the 

Save The Children Charity. If you haven’t made a donation yet  

but would like to, please follow the link below or scan the QR 

code on the left. 

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/

CJD230016498 

https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.32auctions.com/cchtelfauction2023
https://www.32auctions.com/cchtelfauction2023
https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/CJD230016498
https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/CJD230016498


 

How to Book External After School 
Clubs for the Spring Term: 
   
Judo: - 
Club Leader David Mesa Ray, 
Wednesday 1545 to 1700 in the 
school hall. 
 First lesson to start on Weds 
10

th
 January, last lesson 27

th
 March 

Please contact David directly to book 
and pay for a place, open for Y1 to Y6 
only. 
Mobile: 07496904642 
Email: davidjudostyle@gmail.com   
 
 Chess: 
Run by Chris Rice - an experienced 
coach and player who has taught in 
many schools throughout 
the London and Kent area. Currently 
working with former British Chess 
Champion and Grandmaster Chris 
Ward at Dulwich London Prep,  
alongside several other schools  
included in the Chess for Schools 
Community programme. 
Starting on Monday 8

th
 January, last 

lesson Monday 25
th

 March 
Starting on Tuesday 9

th
 January, last 

lesson Tuesday 26
th

 March 
 BOOK DIRECT, please email: name 
of student, parents name, contact 
no.email address, if child has any  
allergies to: -
 chrisrice17@hotmail.com – Chris will 
get back to you to confirm whether 
your child has a space. 
 
Ballet:  
Club Leader Rachel Loxton, Monday 
1530 to 1630 in the school hall. 
First lesson to start on Monday 
8

th
 January, last lesson Monday 

25
th

 March. 
Please contact Rachel directly to 
book and pay for a place, open for YR 
and Y1 only. 
 
Mobile: 07494899773 
Email: rachelloxtondance@gmail.com 
 
 Coding Club:  
 NEW CLUB – Run by Code Cadets - 
Wednesday 1530 to 1630 in the ICT 
suite. 
 First lesson to start on Wednesday 
10th January. 
 Book via the email link sent by Mrs 
Palmer earlier in the week. 

After School Clubs will be available to book from  
Monday 18

th
 December at 0900 for the Spring Term.  

All clubs will start the 1
st

 week back unless otherwise  
stated. 
  
*Please note that Dean has hanged some of his clubs 
around* 

mailto:davidjudostyle@gmail.com
mailto:chrisrice17@hotmail.com
mailto:rachelloxtondance@gmail.com


My Day as a Head Teacher  
By Miss Hunt 

“I had a really fantastic day as Head Teacher.  There are so 
many different roles including dishing out lunch, blowing 
the whistle at break time to tell everyone to tidy up , testing 

pupils on their Times Tables, giving out pen licences to Year . I even managed to teach Reception Class some Maths, 
as they were learning their numbers up to 11. One of my favourite parts of the day was awarding Student of the Week 
certificates to my friends Sara and Rosie and also having a conversation about our school life with the Secretary of 
State for Education, Mrs Gillian Keegan, at Mrs Palmer’s desk. I really loved my day!” 



Christ Church Christingle Service 
Part II 

https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/


This December we would like continue with our different kind of advent calendar with the children.  We are going to 
ask two children child in each class to bring in an item (from the wish list below) each day from 1st December leading 
up to (and including) Wednesday 20th December.  These items will then be donated to our local charity, Glass Door 
for the homeless.  www.glassdoor.org.uk/ Glass Door partners with churches and community centres to give shelter 
and support, because no one should have to sleep on the streets of London. 
 
 

Christmas Wish list 
 

 Instant coffee  
 Instant hot chocolate   
 Biscuits 
 Sugar  
 Tea bags 
 Vegetarian tinned soups  
 Tinned tomatoes  
 Tinned pulses  
 Baked beans  
 Dried pasta (No spaghetti please)  
 Cereals  
 Jams  
 Toiletries such as Shampoo, Body Wash 

and Soaps 
 Deodorant 
 New underwear (men and women) 
 
 
 
Please kindly stick to this list as there are restrictions in place as to what the Charity can accept in the form of  
donations. Thank you in advance. 

http://www.glassdoor.org.uk/


 

Recommended Read 

TIMES TABLES ROCK STARS! 

 



Hester & Hester -  Battersea-based Babysitters 
  
My name is Tom.  I’m an 18 year old A-level student at the  
Fulham Boys School and my younger sister Josephine is  
studying GCSEs at Lady Margaret School. We are both former 
Christ Church pupils. 
 
We are reliable, responsible and really enjoy looking after  
children.  
 
Our family home is in Battersea and one or other of us is often 
available for evening and weekend babysitting in the local area 
(SW11) but we’re also happy to travel to SW10, SW3 and SW4.  
Our rate is £8ph and we’d be delighted to hear from you if you 
think one or other of us could be of assistance. 
 

Mob: 07598 880 637 
Email: Tomhester59@gmail.com 
References available on request. 

mailto:Tomhester59@gmail.com


Reception 



Y1 



Y2 



Y3 



Y4 



Y5 



Y6 


